CCTC NEWSLETTER
the BOTTOM LINE

DECEMBER, 1986

NCAEOP URDATE - The CCTC Office Personnel group held its first annual Christmas party on December 1, 1986. Outgoing President Marian Bridges was honored with a plaque and officers for 1986-87 were installed. Linda Spivey is the new president, Brenda Willett is vice-president, and Polly Bouldin the new secretary/treasurer. Spivey and Bouldin have also been approved to receive the Advanced Associate Certificate from the Professional Standards Program of NCAEOP. Congratulations, ladies!

TRUSTEES ATTEND SESSIONS - Seven (7) members of the Board of Trustees attended the 1986 Regional Meeting at Sandhills Community College on November 18, 1986. Chairman Golden, R.B. Guthrie, Helen Holder, T.W. McDonald, Sam Miriello, Bill Shaw and Perry White met with representatives of this area to hear views on legal and budgetary matters and trustee relationships with their institutions.

SACS SELF-STUDY REPORT - All committee rough drafts are being reviewed by the Steering Committee with a complete draft of the report projected for late January. The visiting committee for the on-site review is scheduled for April 6-9, 1987.

JANUARY "DATES TO REMEMBER" - Classes begin on January 5, 1987 at 8:00 A.M. Tim Tyndall, CP & L Director of Post Secondary Education Services, will present a program entitled "Business, Industry and Education: An Unbeatable Team" on January 13, 1987. The quarterly Board of Trustee Meeting will be held at P.M. on January 28, 1987. CCTC Visiting Artist, Eugene Jones, and pianist liam Gouge, Visiting Artist from Stanly Technical College will present a free program ranging from the classics to ragtime/jazz at the Temple Theatre on January 30, 1987 at 8:00 P.M.

NURSING DEPARTMENT NEWS - Fall quarter has been a busy time for the nursing students/faculty. Cheryl Batchelor attended the First National Conference of Cardiovascular Nursing in Baltimore, in September. A 'capping' ceremony and reception was held for 22 students with Kevon O'Hara the featured speaker. Nursing 101 students held a panel discussion on the "Needs of the Elderly" in November. Dr. Keith Johnson of Aberdeen, Ms. Deborah Lekan-Rutledge of Chapel Hill and Ms. Kathyrn Weatherspoon of Southern Pines were panel guests. Gloria Peele reports that all 13 students (100%) taking the Licensed Practical Nurse Exam passed on the initial attempt. Congratulations students and faculty on a great record!

PERSONNEL CHANGES - Several faces will be missing after the Christmas Holidays. Dr. Jim Foster has resigned to join the staff at Technical College of Alamance as Dean of the College. Rhea Jackson has joined the Legge Associations in Aurora, Indiana. Bill White has taken an Electronics position with Haywood Tech in Clyde, N.C. However, new employees on staff include (a) Sharon Crisp, now a full-time Library Technical Assistant; (b) Donna Foust, part-time secretary at the Chatham County Campus; (c) Larry Hamilton, the Research/Planning Specialist for the college; (d) Charlotte McNeill, Accounting Clerk in the Business Office and (e) Ann McCracken, who has taught for CCTC on a part-time basis for over 8 years and now joins us on a full-time basis. Welcome, ladies and gentlemen!

FALL FACULTY (STAFF ACTIVITY) - Steve Lympany has attended an Automated Manufacturing Workshop (AM '86) in Greenville, South Carolina. Dave Ryser will be returning to industry during Winter quarter at Allied Fibers in Moncure, North Carolina. Larry Wright attended a a general Motors Training Center Workshop in Charlotte, North Carolina. Kemp Burpeau presenter/panelist at a recent North Carolina Central University School of Law Seminar in Durham, North Carolina. Bruce Jackson was guest speaker at the November meeting of the Sandhills Data Processors. Barbara Burton and Jenny Megginson set a record for curriculum students with 99 participating in their Saturday session on "Current Issues in Early Childhood Education." Keep up the good work, Group!